Upon the acceptance of his new office with the Colorado School of
Mines, the Board of Trustees of our Institute sent the following letter to the
new President, which is heartily seconded by the boys of the college.

WHEREAS, Our Dean, Prof. Vietor C."Alderson, has been called to the
Presidency of the Colorado School of Mines at Golden, Colorado; and,

WHEREAS, We, his friends, in recognition of the exalted position and
its evident importance during his occupancy, have acceded to his request to
be relieved from the duties as Dean of the Armour Institute of Technology;
therefore, be it

Resolved, That we hereby affirm those sentiments of friendship and
admiration which have grown with the years of his association with us in
the work of the Armour Institute of Technology, and make record of his
valuable services to that beloved institution. Coming to us at the very
beginning of the enterprise, his spirit and faithful character have pervaded
1ts counsels and immeasurably assisted toward gaining and holding the posi-
tion which Armour Institute of Technology has in the world of education.

Resolved, That we hereby congratulate the State of Colorado and the
whole West, especially the Colorado School of Mines, that a man so fine in
character, well equipped in scholarship and wise in method has accepted
the presidency of that institution. We hereby express our hearty saluta-
tions, and we prophesy for the institution, under his guidance, a supreme
place and a most wholesome and wide influence.



